SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, September 18, 2006

President Rico Silvas called to order the monthly membership meeting of the SLMC and opened the meeting promptly at 7:31 p.m.  

Nat Chavez, our chaplain, led the membership in prayer, followed by a pledge to the flag performed by Gene Gray. 
President Silvas invited new members and visitors at the meeting to come forward and be recognized. There being none, he next read a list of twenty-three members celebrating birthdays in September and asked all those present to come forward for a group birthday song and to receive a gift of raffle tickets.  
The meeting’s cooking team was then recognized, and head chef Sam Noriega introduced the now almost famous Mexican Mafia II who had prepared an authentic Mexican chicken and rice dinner. A round of applause was provided by the membership in appreciation for the delicious meal.     

Minutes of the previous meeting were read by Secretary, David Keller. There being no discussions or corrections to these minutes, President Silvas announced the minutes would be approved as read.  

A yearend treasurer’s report, through August 2006, was presented and distributed to the membership by club treasurer, Greg Shean. He pointed out that the end of year numbers reflected an above budgeted net income of $6,058. This increase primarily was derived from higher than expected entertainment, family center, and festival income along with reduced postage expenses. There being no membership discussions or corrections to this report, President Silvas announced the treasurer’s report would be approved as presented.  
Next, club correspondence was presented by secretary David Keller. A written list of any correspondence received since the last meeting had been prepared and copies made available at the head table for the membership’s later review. It was announced that any correspondence received which requested support would be addressed in more detail by the Special Projects Committee later in the meeting. 

Past president Joe Pina next introduced our guest speaker for the evening, game warden, Danny Villalobos, with the Texas Department of Parks and Wildlife Department. Danny a 23-year veteran of Parks and Wildlife graciously presented to the membership important recent changes to hunting and fishing laws. He also distributed the newest Texas Outdoor Annual Hunting and Fishing Regulations publication and answered numerous questions from those present.        
OLD BUSINESS   

1. President Silvas delivered a report on standing committee appointments. He first thanked David Keller, the outgoing Audit Committee chair, for a job well done and also thanked the other two members of the audit committee, Alex Flores and Ben Olenick. They both have been long time members of the club and are shining examples of dedicated volunteers who never say no when asked to help our club become better. President Silvas then announced our new Audit Committee member, Paul Biever and thanked him for offering to assist with this year’s audit activities.  

2. Regarding the Capital Campaign, President Silvas stated that on September 5, 2006 the club proudly presented St Luke’s parish the first of ten annual payments, this year’s installment was $10,000.00.  

3. President Silvas announced that at the September 11, 2006 SLMC Executive Board meeting approval was received by all present to establish and to adequately fund the development a 501(c)(3) entity whose purpose would be to hold the club’s liquor license. Don O’Brien and his committee will begin working immediately on this project.  

4. Mike Perez, Entertainment Chairman, reminded the membership that the October Dallas Cowboy football game overnight trip needed their involvement. To date twenty had signed up and 30 more are needed to fill the bus. President Silvas reminded everyone that social events like this one were requested by club members and needed to be supported. 

5. R.C. Contreras reported that he and Duffy had located a Dove Hunt site just 32 miles from St Luke’s near New Braunfels, east of IH 35. This fourth annual event would again offer a shotgun raffle and this year will provide both a morning and evening hunt. Fliers were distributed at the meeting with more detailed information on price and a map. This social activity will be limited to the first 40 registered hunters. 

 New Business:

1.
Chaplain, Nat Chavez is arranging a Thanksgiving Mass to be held before our November Membership Meeting. Please mark your calendars and plan to celebrate with fellow club members.  

2.
Members are reminded that their SLMC Membership Dues are now payable for our new fiscal year and are being collected during the months of September, October, and November. Please pay your dues so you can take advantage of our Christmas Dance discount on December 9th.

3. Member Reno Puente asked the membership their interest in taking on the project of “Feeding the Homeless under the Bridge” on September 24. President Silvas and the membership present showed interest in doing this charity work but felt this invitation would not be possible due to a short six-day notice. Reno was asked to offer a date in the future to allow proper planning and membership notification. 

Reports by Appointed Officers:

Budget and Finance  - Larry Ridder – No report

Chaplain – Nat Chavez – No Report

Family Center Officer – John McCauley – No Report

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly reported he was looking for the club’s small raffle drum.

Membership – Eric Johnson reminder members annual $5.00 dues needed to be paid.

Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley - Not present – No Report  

Reports by Standing Committee:

Audit – Position Open 

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila stated that Hector Najar continues improving following his lung cancer surgery. Adam Castillo was present at this meeting following surgery. Lastly, John Kotzur and Bob Ptacek still needed our prayers.  

Entertainment – Mike Perez reminder members to pay their dues if they wanted to take advantage of the 12/09 Christmas dance membership discount. 

Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reported no new out of cycle request had been received. 


Of those previously received he announced the following actions:

1. $200 – approved for St Luke’s Core ACTs for their Roman Splendor Dance

2. $200 – approved for AIDs Acts retreat 

3. Denied request from Saddle Light Center for Therapeutic Horsemanship  
4. $200 – approved St. Phillip of Jesus School
5. Denied request from Pilgrim Center of Hope
Ralf also announced the club had won a gun raffle as a result of our support of the Cross Trail Outfitters which will be used at the 2007 Wild Game Dinner. Lastly, he stated that he and President Silvas had met on September 9 with Nora Gonzalez, representative for the St. Luke’s ACTs Core community. This meeting was held to explain a new 2007 SLMC donation policy of providing support once a year and entrusting this donation to the ACTs Core Community for their distribution to the numerous ACTs groups seeking support. Norma agreed to help advise the Special Projects Committee with any future ACTs request that may be received the remainder of 2006.

Scholarships – Alex Flores - Not present - No Report  

Life Time – Terry Sparrow – No Report

Public Relations – Everett Elstak - Not present - No Report  
Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reminded everyone to stay alive so he could give no report. 

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras stated there was only 165 days to go. He thanked Duffy Bowen and George Delgado for their volunteering as his co-chairs and announced up coming changes to the cost of corporate tables. He also asked members present to take a minute to complete a WGD Beer Choice Survey that he will use for the 2007 event. 

President Silvas called for any other announcements for the good of the club. There being none the evening’s raffle prize drawings were drawn and the following winners were chosen; Miroslav Synek, Bob Gomez, Joseph Jordan, John Stanley, and Loren Brown.   

Food and Fun:
Dinner plate sales amounted to $370, raffle sales brought in $218, and poker table contributions were $20.  

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 8:52 p.m. by Terry Sparrow and seconded by Steve Kelley and passed by all. A closing prayer was lead by our Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

_________________




_____________________

David Keller  





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary





President  

Attachments: 

Treasurer’s Report – August,  4th Annual Dove Hunt,  SLMC Church Bulletin Ad    

Communications Received

Regular Membership Meeting

September 18, 2006
Previously Presented at SLMC Executive Meeting – September 11, 2006

WGD Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc.

2. Brigidine Sisters (Sister Stephanie)

3. Confraternity of Our Lady of Guadalupe (St Luke’s)

4. Seraphic Sisters, OLS

5. Guide Dogs of Texas, Inc. 

6. The St. Elizabeth’s Ladies Altar Society 

Correspondence - Letters of Request 

None

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Cross Trail Outfitters (General Solicitation and Newsletter) 

2. Trinity Publications (Invoice $235 annual cost – Ad in St. Luke’s Sunday Bulletins)

3. World Library Publications (J.S. Paluch Co.) Invoice for 25 Seas Missals - $88.00 

4. Guide Dogs of Texas - Newsletter     

Additional Received Since Executive Meeting September 11, 2006 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Seton Home – Invitation to 9/28 dedication of St Elizabeth Ann Seton Chapel 

2. Trinity Publications (Invoice $235 annual cost – Ad in St. Luke’s Sunday Bulletins) (2nd Notice)

3. Chase Paymentech – Credit Card Terminal – August Statement   
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